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From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 10 December 2013 12:32 p.m. 
To: Scott McMurray 
Cc:  
Subject: FMA advice re KS default providers 
 
Hi Scott 
 
As we discussed last week, here is our expected timetable for the appointment of default providers.  
 

 13 December: RFP closes. 
 December/January: The evaluation panel will undertake the initial evaluation of proposals, followed by due 

diligence.  
 4 February: The evaluation panel will finalise their recommendations as to which default providers should be 

appointed. 



2

 12 February: The steering group will meet to consider the evaluation report. 
 17 February: A final evolution report, endorsed by the steering group, will go to approving Ministers. 
 3 March: Approving Ministers will appoint default providers, subject to signing final instruments of 

appointment. 
 
Our currently thinking on the FMA advice, as required by s177(5) of the KiwiSaver Act, is that the Minister would 
write to FMA in December/January, formally setting out the scope of the advice that he is seeking, and that FMA 
would be provided with the names of the proposed providers on 4 February, with the intention that the advice 
would be feed up to approving Ministers at the same to as the evaluation report on 17 February. Please let us know 
if this timing will work for FMA. 
 
On the scope of the advice, the intention behind the requirement was to ensure that Ministers did not inadvertently 
appoint a default provider if the FMA was aware of serious regulatory breaches which would call into question the 
appropriateness of their appointment. The Minister is required to seek FMA advice when deciding to appoint a 
particular provider, so this will not include any advice about the number of providers to be appointed. This advice 
would also not include any consideration of the merits of the provider’s proposal. My current thinking is that the 
letter from the Minister would set out a scope of advice would similar to the following:  
 

I am required, under section 177(5) of the KiwiSaver Act 2006, to seek the advice of the Financial Markets 
Authority in determining whether to appoint a manager as a default KiwiSaver provider. I am therefore 
requesting that FMA provide advice on whether, in its role of monitoring compliance with financial markets 
legislation, it has become aware of any reasons why Ministers should not approve any of the managers that 
will be recommended by the evaluation panel. I have asked officials to provide FMA with the names of these 
managers in advance of making recommendations to Ministers, so that FMA can provide this advice at the 
same time as these recommendations are made.  

 
I would appreciate any feedback on whether this is too broad from your perspective, and any changes you would 
suggest. 
 
I am happy to discuss. 
 
Kind regards 
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